
 

 

 
  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Reception Assemblies – on THURSDAYS in              June 29th Banyan 
 
 

School finishes for the summer on Thursday 20th July at 1.30pm. 
 

 
When reporting absences by telephone or email, please state your child/children’s full 

name, name of class and the reason for absence state the symptoms. 
 

 

WEST ACTON PRIMARY SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER 

Friday 23rd June 2023 

March 2023 

I have been so impressed by Olive and Fir class assemblies these past two weeks. The children have performed with courage 

and pride. The singing has been a particular highlight – well done and thank you.  

We have had assemblies about Refugee week and Windrush this week which has encouraged a lot of talk, writing and 

empathy from our pupils.  Special congratulations go to Faith who won a poetry contest held across all Ealing schools! 

There are lots of exciting summer clubs starting to take bookings – I have included some on here. A new drama camp will 

be held here at WAPS.  

Finally, just to say thank you to all parents, new and old, who have joined us this week for sports days and welcome meetings 

for Reception and Nursery. The atmosphere has been wonderful, full of energy and real community feel.  The children 

looked so vibrant in their international clothes today too. Thank you to my talented staff for making each event so special.   

Have a wonderful weekend Miss Kondo 



 
 

 
 
 



 
MESSAGE from Mrs Ahmad, School Therapist 

 

Thank you to all those who were able to attend the Parent/carer Coffee Morning. It was 

lovely to sit with you and think together about what it means for us and our children to 

make a transition.  

 

Transitions and changes… 

A transition is a change, a move from one state to another. 

Changes and endings can be very difficult to process.  

Change brings feelings of loss, of things ‘not staying the same’ and of new beginnings. 

We may have had painful experiences of change and transition in our lives. 

Parents/carers never want their child to experience sadness, anger or disappointment and 

so sometimes it feels easier to tell children that they will ‘be fine’ and it will all ‘be okay’. 

Research shows that what helps children is to allow them to feel their feelings.  

How can parents/carers help? 

As we come closer to the holidays, it may bring some of those past experiences of endings, 

up to the surface. Children will pick up on our anxieties about the move so try your best to 

find ways to manage how you are feeling. 

Help your child to prepare for the change by talking about it, the earlier we can do this the 

better, so that when the change finally comes, it won’t feel so much of a shock to them.  

Children need to know that sharing their worries, fears or excitement is okay and that what 

they have to say will be listened to.  

Help them to separate any mixed feelings that they may have. You could try drawing/writing 

down their feelings first of all. 

Help them to reflect and think back to their favourite moments from the year.  

Prepare with them; calendars are helpful ways of showing the children how much time they 

have left of school, marking off each day together. 

Finally, wherever possible help them to have a goodbye with adults that have been 

important to them.  

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

 



  

 

 

 

 



 

This week the Nursery children have been reading the book ‘Naughty Bus’ and it 

inspired us to make our own version of the story. The children had to think of 

some mischief for the Naughty Bus to get in to at school and then we put the 

photos and the children’s words together to make our own version of the story. 

We had fun exploring the school rules and expectations and the children also did 

a fantastic job of tidying up every time the Naughty Bus made a mess.  It was a 

great opportunity for them to use language inspired by the book and have fun 

exploring the story.  

 

  

 

  



 

In half term I was invited to talk to a Commuity group for seniors,   in Southall, of 

people from different countries about education today. They were so impressed 

with what children learn now and the work they prodcue. They also enjoyed 

recalling their own childhood school memories – such as writing on banana 

leaves instead of paper. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

West Acton Primary School Weekly Values Rewards 

w/c  12th June 2023 Courage Consideration Collaboration 

Acorn Tougo Iman Aaron 

Olive Isabelle Haruki Sana K  

Fir Takuto Shea Kavell 

Banyan Derek  Yasmine Khaled 

Ash Itsuki Layan J Minori 

Guava Ayaha Nao Adam B 

Katsura Adam Ania Kaichi 

Chestnut Eloise Bandar Leyla 

Damson Tala Kaius Ryosuke 

Juniper Jay Abdulrahmen Kevin 

Holly Ayoub Fatima Prajay 

Ivy Leyna Antonia Annabelle 

Rowan Maho Adam Reggie 

Mulberry Rio T Jimmy Ritsu 

Pine Felix Asawir Eden 

Sycamore Elza Elyas Sam 

Elder Zainab Misk Tomoki 

Quince    

Willow Patrick Yusuf Leo 

Lime Hiro Abdullah Nicolas 

Tamarind    

Zaytouna Sayan Fayyad Muhammed 

Woodlands    



 

 

 
We are short on age 7-8 year old donations – do you have any old uniform? 


